
Dear Parents

BIST was awash with flowers and chocolates last 
Friday thanks to the joint efforts of our Student 
Council and Class Parents. This combined force en-
sured we had a fun-filled Valentine’s Day and raised 
a significant amount of money for our support of 
Kera House. The secondary students will continue 
their Valentining (if that is a word) this Thursday 
during a disco at school.

On Thursday, Friday and Saturday, the Lion’s bas-
ketballers from Years 8 and above representing 
BIST took to the courts at the Zaza Pachulia Bas-
ketball Centre and QSI school in this year’s Tbilisi 

Classic. Our seniors strug-
gled against teams largely 
made up of 17 and 18 year 
olds and did not make it 
to the semi-finals unfor-
tunately. BIST’s Middle 
School team from Years 8 
and 9 won the tournament 
in 2019 and again reached 
the final this year against 
the same opposition. Af-
ter a very close game nor-
mal time ended with both 
teams on 49 points. This led 

to extra time during which the BIST Lions were nar-
rowly beaten and had to settle for the silver medal. 
Well done to all those players that took part and 
a big thank you to the students, parents and staff 
who came along to watch. 

This Friday the students in Years F1 to 10 will have 
their Mid-Year Progress Reports published via the 
Parent Portal. As usual I read all the reports and I 
have very much enjoyed reading about the prog-
ress being made by students across the school. 
Next Monday and Tuesday will be Parent-Teacher 
Conferences after school where you can discuss 
the reports and progress made with class and sub-
ject teachers. At 3.00pm and repeated at 6.00pm, 
there will be a Year 9 to Year 10 Transition Informa-
tion Evening for parents of students in Year 9 who 
will be joining Year 10 next academic year.
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. 20th - Valentine’s Dance 6.30-8.30 (Secondary). 21st - Mid Year Progress Reports published 
	  to parents (Years F1-Y10). 21st - Year 9 to Year 10 Transition Information 
	 Evening - 3.00pm & 6.00pm. 21st - Mother Languages Day events. 21st - Family Assembly - 1.50pm. 24th & 25th - Parent-Teacher Conference
	              (Years F1-Y10). 26th - Parent Reps meeting. 28th-1st - TIFA Indoor Football tournament

. 2nd & 3rd - School closed for Half Term Break. 8th-12th - UK Football Trip. 9th - International Women’s Day events. 11th - Sing Up! Day. 13th - Family Assembly - 1.50pm. 16th - Years 1 & 2 Language Rotation. 19th - Nowruz celebrations. 19th - Year 7 Poetry evening. 20th - Year 11 & 12 Summative Reports 
	  published to parents

“Failure is the condiment that gives 
success its flavour.”
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TREE PLANTING DAY

Competition Rules: It must 
be made with recycling or 
found materials. Bring to 
Year 5R classroom before 
Friday 21st February. Make 
sure it is safe for the birds.

DESIGN A BIRD FEEDER!

BIST ECO COMMITTEE

In April will be the annu-
al tree-planting day! We 
hope that each student 
at BIST will sponsor and 
plant a tree at Lisi Lake. 

To sponsor a tree 
please send 20 GEL to 
Ms Tamuna in the office.

WORLD SCHOLARS CUP
On the 22nd and 23rd April BIST will be host-
ing a two day World Scholar’s Cup event. Stu-
dents will work in teams of three on debate, 
collaborative writing and quizzes.  The event 
will run from 1.00pm until 9.00pm on the 
Wednesday and from 9.00am until 6.30pm 
on Thursday. The price of the event ranges 
from 20 to 40 GEL depending on the number 
of participants. A final price to be paid to the 
office will be sent in the coming weeks. 
World Scholar’s Cup is a wonderful opportu-
nity for students to participate in academ-
ic activities in a fun and exciting way. Last 
year’s competition was a huge success and 
we look forward to hosting this year. 
There will be a Junior and Senior division. 
Students born on or after 1st January 2006 
will be eligible for the Junior division. Stu-
dents born after this date will be in the Senior 
division.
This event is open to students from Year 5 
to Year 12 although students in Year 4 will be 
considered on a case by case basis. 
Here is a link to sign up for the event. Please 
visit the World Scholar’s Cup website or con-
tact Mr. Miller, Key Stage 3 coordinator if you 
have any questions. 

SIGN UP TODAY!

PRIMARY GAMES
IN ANKARA

The Primary Games in Ankara, Turkey, is a 
fantastic sporting opportunity for Year 5 

and Year 6 students coming up in May. 
Places are limited and so we do need par-
ents to sign up their children as soon as 

possible. If you did not meet the deadline of 
today on the original letter, please email 
Mr. Hammond as soon as possible if you 

want your children to participate.

In Year 10 IGCSE Sociology class students have been 
studying different forms of social inequality and social 
stratification. To better understand the caste system 
in Nepal and how it compares to that of India, students 
welcomed Ms. Tumika to their class. She spoke about Ne-
pal’s 65 ethnic groups and the caste system within the 
Newari community. Ms. Britz also came to explain more 
about the apartheid system that was in South Africa.   
Year 11 IGCSE Literature hosted a guest speaker this 
week as well. Ms. Gabi from Primary spoke to stu-
dents about Maori culture and language in relation to 
a short story Journey written by Patricia Grace. She 
also talked about important historical episodes in New 
Zealand and the Maori community.

EXPLORING CULTURES

UNIFORM DONATIONS

NEXT UNIFORMS SALE
 FRIDAY, 21ST FEBRUARY

1.30 - 3.00 PM

BIST Community has set up a nearly-new 
uniform initiative in order to recycle rath-
er than throw away uniforms and to help 
parents save on the expense of buying new 
ones. Please place used uniforms in the box 

in the atrium of the school.
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